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The Friendship Note 
Newsletter of the Friendship Knot Quilters’ Guild, Inc.  Sarasota, Florida 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  
 

Greetings Quilters! 

 

 April has always been a favorite month of 

mine – Spring is in the air, the Easter Bunny 

comes and hides colored eggs (sometimes 

chocolate!), and I’m even looking forward to 

some April showers!   What’s not to like?  I used 

to be really excited about April because it is my 

birthday month – but lately, not so much. 

 

 I need some “Hint of the Month” ideas to 

share with the Guild at our monthly meeting, so 

if you have a favorite trick that makes your 

sewing life a little easier, please let me know 

about it.  Remember those TV quilting shows 

where viewers would send in their tips?  Send 

me an email with your tip, and I’ll do my best to 

get it on the “show”. 

 

 Thanks to all who brought in quilts to be 

hung at the North County library – it’s going to 

be another beautiful exhibit by our talented 

members.  Be sure to stop by the library between 

April 9 and June 2 and enjoy the display.  (You 

could also check out a quilting book….just 

saying…) 

 

Keep on Stitchin’ 

 

   Delores 

 

Monthly Membership Meetings 

 

Apr 17  Sherri Lynn Wood 

  Improvise, Quilting and Living  Winter Retrest 

  Courageously    

        March 30—April 2, 2017 

May 15 Pat Delaney 

  Something New On Every Quilt 

 

March Membership Report 
  Katie Metheny 

 

 There were 118 members in attendance, 

plus 14 membership renewals. There 

were 6 new members to join FKQG and 18 

guests. Please welcome new members: 

Denise Collado, Kathy Shanley, Lorraine Du-

m a i n e ,  T e r e s a  G o c h n a u e r ,  A l e x 

Stango and Helen Abernathy. The total member-

s h i p  a t  t h e  m e e t i n g  w as  1 3 8 . 

 

 PLEASE REMEMBER TO WEAR 

YOUR NAME BADGES TO THE MEETING! 

Check in goes so much faster and I do not know  

of anyone who loves to wait in line! 

 

 Please feel free to contact me with any 

membership questions or concerns at 

katiemetheny@verizon.net or 941-923-0313.  

 

 All membership renewals or new applica-

tions can be mailed to me at: 

 

 

Katie Metheny 

4007 Country View Drive 

Sarasota, FL 34233 

mailto:katiemetheny@verizon.net
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MEETING/MEMBER NEWS 

 

KiDZQuilts 

Jo Wieczynski, Coordinator 
 

 Eighteen gals attended our March meeting when 54 standard-size 
quilts were donated to the NICU at Sarasota Memorial Hospital. This brings our 
2017 total to 120 quilts. 

 Additionally Ginny Klotzbach brought 17  small flannel quilts from the gals 
at Oakwood Manor. Please join us at our April 25 (Tuesday) meeting  from noon 
to 4:30 p.m. at the Fruitville Library.  

 Guidelines and Tax Deduction forms are available at our meetings. 

 

  For additional information, contact me, Jo Wieczynski at 

j.wieczynski@comcast.net.   
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MEETING & MEMBER NEWS 

 

QUILTING HEIRLOOMS 
Cheryl Szynkowski 

 

Long arm quilting.  Custom work from simple to 

complex as well as show quilts.  I will pick up 

and deliver.  I also make custom ordered quilts, 

chemo quilts and graduation quilt gifts.  Also, I 

quilt antique quilts.  Call me at (772) 828-0462 or 

contact me at quiltingheirlooms@gmail.com.  

You may also find me on facebook:  quiltingheir-

loomsbycherylszynkowski 

Education Notes 
Jann Warfield 

 

 What happens when you take a Guild 

sponsered class from a nationally known teacher? 

You learn a new technique, a new way of think-

ing about designing a quilt. You work with differ-

ent colors than you would have chosen at home 

because you don’t have an endless stash with 

you, and her color choices inform your choices. 

You look at your quilting through the eyes of the 

teacher and the students around you. You make 

new friends among your classmates.  The Guild 

becomes smaller and more intimate because you 

know more members. It’s not a large group of 

strangers that get together once a month to listen 

to the same lecture. You KNOW people. You 

visit more, and share more. YOU EXPAND your 

knowledge of quilting and existence within the 

Guild. Isn’t that the reason for the Guild’s exis-

tence?  

 

 This year I’ve been gratified to see some 

new faces in the classes. I’ve made several new 

friends since the January classes. We’ve visited 

quilt shows together and shared our thoughts 

about the show and the quilts. I’ve sat next to 

members I haven’t sat near before and learned 

how their work, and with what fabrics. I have a 

new appreciation of pattern and color. Yes, after 

quilting for 48 years, I’m still learning. It’s the 

culmination of all the classes I’ve taken and the 

shows I’ve visited and the quilts I’ve seen that 

informs my quilting today. I know I will continue 

to evolve in my craft and my art. This week I had 

to tell a teacher we had contracted with for a year 

that we didn’t have enough students in her classes 

to bring her to Florida. It was a difficult task. As 

Education Chairman, I want to know what teach-

ers YOU want to study with, what classes you 

want to take and will support. Don’t hesitate to 

email me with your ideas for your education. If 

there is enough support to support a class, we’ll 

make it happen. Let’s ALL continue to learn and 

evolve. 

SUMMER RETREAT NEWS 
 

     “Sew in Love”   

is coming to a retreat near you, in July! 
Four full days to Sew, Relax, Have Fun (and 
Chocolate)!  Mark your calendar for July 6, 7, 8, 
& 9, 2017.  
See this newsletter for registration. Get your 
space reserved today! 

   Prepare to have a Sweeeeet time! 
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April-2017—SherryLynn Wood 

November-2017—Lyric Kinard 
 

 

 

The goal of improvisational 

patchwork is flexible pattern-

ing. Start with a favorite 

“traditional” block pattern 

and gradually transform it 

through a series of repetitions 

and variations. Without rul-

ers, templates or instructions 

to guide you, you will gain a 

deeper sense of how patterns 

evolve, while learning ruler-

free patchwork and composi-

tion techniques along the Modern Block Im-

prov 

Monday, April 17 

Get Your Bias Strip 

Curve On 

Tuesday, April 18 

9:00—4:00 

Participants will learn the 

innovative ruler-free tech-

nique of bias-strip piecing on 

the curve, how to flatten inter-

nal bubbles as they arise, with 
options to apply the technique 

in fixed block or improvisa-

tional compositions. This is an 

advanced technique that takes 

time to master but worth the 

effort. Imagine the possibili-

ties  

If you’ve looked with secret longing to 

the world of art quilts but don’t know 

where to start, this is the class for 

you. Lyric will gently guide you 

through concrete exercises designed to 

help you create ideas for original ab-

stract quilts. You will learn the basics 

of fused collage as you assemble your 

quilt top  

Can’t choose which surface design 

technique you want most to learn? 

Try a taste of each? Make a small 

art quilt or book cover while play-

ing with paint, foil, photo-transfer, 

thermofax screens, and stamp carv-

ing, and beading. 

Abstract-a-Licious  
Saturday, November 18 

9:00—4:00 

Surface Design Sampler  
Monday, November 20 

9:00—4:00 

North Sarasota Library Quilt Display 

 
40-50 standard/small quilts are wanted for display in the library’s lobby, conference room and meeting 

rooms for the months of April and May 2017. 

Set up will be Saturday, April 8, 8:30a.m. at the Library, 2801 Newtown Blvd. 

Take down on Saturday June 3, 8:30a.m. 

Please include a short information card about the quilt, i.e., style, pattern, why/when it was made.  You 

may bring your quilt to set up day on April 8.  

 

 Please contact Delores Simpson if you have any questions.  dms413@verizon.net 
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Ribbons Anyone! 
Katie Matheny 

 

 Have you noticed the red and blue ribbons 

that some people are wearing with their name-

tags?  FKQG leadership (the voting board mem-

bers) are wearing the blue ribbons.  Committee 

Chairpersons and Coordinators are wearing the 

red ribbons.  There are so many ways to partici-

pate in FKQG and these are the people that can 

help you to find your volunteer path. Whether it’s 

serving on a committee, getting to know one of 

our national teachers, hosting a class, helping on 

a quilt show committee or…..The list is endless!  

Your benefit is making friends and having fun!!!!  

Let us know how we can help you get going. 
 

 

Thank you Party for Karen! 

Wednesday, April 19th at 6:00 p.m. at Publix Apron’s 
Cooking School 

2875 University Pkwy, Sarasota 

(941) 358-7829 

“Le Meilleur de France” 

(The Best of France) 

 

 Hope you can join us for a fun evening!!! 

We have rescheduled the cooking school party 

for (now) Past-President Karen Clark!  The ex-

ecutive board invites everyone to come to a fun 

class at Publix.  This is to thank Karen for her 3 

years as president and for serving home cooked 

dinners to the board and everyone attending the 

meetings at her home.  We know she does-

n't need lessons, but thought it would be fun!  So 

check out the website:  ww2.publix.com/aprons/

Schools/Sarasota/Calendar.do.  Go to April 19 

and click on April 19:  “Private Party” and you 

should be able to register for the class.  The cost 

is $45.  Please email me with any questions:  

marciaslocum@gmail.com. 

New show to check into 
 

 There is a new show about modern quilt-

ing that can be viewed online at FreshQuilt-

ing.com. 

 

 The first episode, which started in Febru-

ary, features a segment with Jacquie Gering, last 

month’s speaker.  I think it would be great for 

members to get a preview of Jacquie by watching 

the episode.  It is 30 minutes long. 

 

New episodes air weekly, and it is all free! 

http://ww2.publix.com/aprons/Schools/Sarasota/Calendar.do
http://ww2.publix.com/aprons/Schools/Sarasota/Calendar.do
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Quilt Show News 
 Pat Sefton, Elva Farrell and Ann Greene 

 

 

 Quilts in Paradise 2017 is history but we can’t close the books on the show without a big, big 

THANK YOU to all the dedicated, hard working members who made it possible and to the 75 members 

who entered their quilts for display. Without the quilts and the hard work we would not have a quilt 

show. Again, thank you! The committee chairs who needed your donations to make their booth a suc-

cess have asked that I thank those who contributed (door prizes, baskets, consignment, mini-quilts, 

block auction and books and magazines). 

 

 Now it’s time to start planning Quilts in Paradise 2019.  To start on the next show we wanted 

your input about the show while it was still fresh in your mind. We appreciate those who responded on 

the evaluation cards distributed at the March meeting.  

 

 In tallying the responses, we asked what was the best part of the show and what made it good? A 

big majority of you said the quilts. While many aspects of the show were mentioned, the baskets and 

vendors also garnered many positive comments. Many of you mentioned the friendliness of the volun-

teers made the show good, so all you volunteers can pat yourself on the back and again, we say ‘thank 

you’.  

 

 As good as everyone thought this year’s show was we can always make the best better. The com-

ments on what would make the show better are especially helpful. We have no control over and cannot 

change some things suggested (i.e. have a softer floor); and some things, because of our contract, we 

have to accept (i.e. the food service). However there were many comments and suggestions that we can 

influence and the committee for the next show will be discussing as they move forward with plans. 

Some of these include some recommendations for changes in the categories and the method of hanging 

the quilts. These as well as other comments will be discussed at this show’s wrap up meeting and passed 

on to the next show chairs as well.  

 

 There were a few comments that only you, the members, can control. Several of you want more 

quilts. We do have some restriction on that due to space limitations but the members (you) have to make 

the quilts. We have around 300 members and only 75 of you entered quilts. Now is the time to resolve to 

finish a quilt within the next two years and display it at Quilts in Paradise 2019. Dust off your machines 

and start your next quilt-or finish a UFO that has been languishing unfinished for years.  

 

 The other area that needs to happen now is the leadership for 2019 show. Thanks to several of 

you who have already stepped up to volunteer to chair an area of the show or indicated the committee 

you would like to work with. Delores has started a list of committee chairs so the new show chair(s) will 

have a head start on putting together the overall committee. If there is an area you would consider chair-

ing contact Delores right away-eight chair positions have filled already-don’t miss your chance to work 

in your preferred area. The biggest need right now is an overall show chair (or chairs). With good 

committee chairs the overall chair’s job is not overwhelming. You will have lots of help and there are 

always past chairs to consult if needed.  
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Please join us for the 2017 FKQG Summer Quilt Retreat.  You will have 4 full days of 
retreat time, starting at 10 a.m. on Thursday until 5 p.m. on Sunday to sew (finish 
UFOs or start something new), eat (no cooking, no kids and no dishes!) and relax (no 
husbands or housework)! For overnight retreaters, all meals are included starting with 
lunch on Thursday through lunch on Sunday. Lunch is included for Day-stitchers, and 
you have the choice of joining us for 3 dinners for an additional $60.  

 
There will be no scheduled classes, but we will have a few games, door prizes, and of course, chocolate!  
 
We are again “Sew in Love” with Dayspring Episcopal Conference Center, located in 
Ellenton, FL (941-776-1018) just north of the Manatee River, www.dayspring.dioswfl.org. 
The Center is surrounded by lush, wooded grounds, quiet and serene, the grounds are 
quiet, not us!  In our workroom and cabins we have a great time! Ask anyone who has 
been before – we have “sew much” fun!  Wine is permitted in your cabins. Dress is cas-
ual. Enjoy a private room, share a room with a quilting buddy, or be a day-stitcher.   

 

REGISTRATION FORM  (please print) 

Name:_____________________________________________________________________ 

Address:____________________________City:__________________ST:_____Zip_______ 

Email:_____________________________Phone:_______________Cell:________________ 

I will be bringing a  (SEW-EZ)  sewing table  _ YES    NO 
 

Private Room:____ $423 (limited spaces)  

Day Stitcher:_____ $130, lunch included.  $60 optional dinners       Total $____________ _____________ 

Semi Private:_____ $325  Name of Roommate____________________________________ 

Do you require a Handicap Room?    YES   NO    (circle one) 

Do you require a special diet (please specify)______________________________________ 

 A deposit of $125 for Overnighters or $65 for Day-Stitchers is due by April 17th to hold your spot at the 

retreat. (Space is limited to 30.)  Balance is due by June 19th.  

If you have additional questions please contact Linda Kirby at whoafl@verizon.net, or Kathy Dotson at 

KDkwilts@aol.com, 941-266-0877. 

Complete the registration form below and give to Kathy Dotson or Linda Kirby at a guild meeting, or mail to Kathy 
at 3061 Goldenrod St, Sarasota, FL 34239 (Make checks payable to FKQG) 

Friendship Knot Quilters’ Guild 
 

“Sew in Love” 
 

Summer Retreat 2017 

July 6-9, 2017 
 

Dayspring Episcopal Conference  

Center 

http://www.dayspring.dioswfl.org/
mailto:whoafl@verizon.net
mailto:KDKwilts@aol.com


Page 8  April 2017 Friendship Knot Quilters’ Guild, Inc. 

 

FOR A GOOD TIME CALL JANN WARFIELD 

Be a Hostess for an upcoming workshop.  You get to sit in on a class for free, and 

have a lunch on us.  It is a fun job.  Call me: 941-921-2663. 

CLASS FEES:  Full-day $40, half day $30 Members rate (Non-Members full day $50 and half day 

$40).  Lunch included for full day classes at a cost of $12.00.  Class fees are non-refundable.  Work-

shops are held at Bahia Vista Mennonite Church, 4041 Bahia Vista St., Sarasota. 

 

WORKSHOP INFORMATION 

Cannot take a class that you have already paid for? 
 

     Go to the website and check the attendance roster for the class you signed up for.  If you can’t re-

member which class it was, keep checking attendance rosters until you find your name.  At the bottom 

of your class will be a list of names on the waiting list.  Start with the first name and work your way 

through the list to find a replacement.  If the person’s phone number is not listed look on your roster 

before emailing Barbara for their phone number.  Work out an arrangement with the person to ex-

change payment for the class.  The guild does not get involved in the financial transaction.  After find-

ing a replacement, notify Barbara Jefferies barbarajefferies@comcast.net and Jann Warfield 941-921

-2263 letting them know your name and the person’s name who is taking your class.  Also include the 

name and date of the class. Finally, if you sign up for a lunch, remember there are no special menus 

available.  If you have special dietary needs, you must bring your own lunch.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Workshop Registration form 2016-17 

Friendship Knot Quilt Guild 

 

 Teacher ______________________________________________________________ 

 Class Title _______________________________ Class Date ___________________ 

 Your Name _______________________________ Telephone ___________________ 

 Your e-mail address ____________________________________________________ 

 Class Fee ________ Lunch ($12) ______ Total Enclosed ______ Circle: Check or Cash 

 

 Make checks payable to:  Friendship Knot Quilt Guild 

 Only paid class participants are permitted in the classroom 

 Supply lists are available on our website 

   —————————————————— 

 If this class is full and you want to be on the WAITING LIST, please check below: 
 

   
 NOTE:  When signing up for the waiting list, do not pay for the class at this time. 

 
 Please send to:  Barbara Jeffries, 4573 Colleen St., Port Charlotte, FL  33952 

 

 

 Yes, Please put me on the waiting list for the above class. 

Yes, by checking this box, I give my permission for the guild to include my  

 telephone number on the attendee list that is placed on the web site. 
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Gift Basket Boutique 
Karla Lynch 

 

 I would like to say thank you to the many people who made the Gift Basket Boutique a great 

success.  To Mary Nissen and Judy Rikard, these were the two people who helped me look at the overall 

picture all along the way. 

 

 To our members who created baskets or contributed to baskets.  You are so creative!  When peo-

ple at the show came by and said how beautiful the baskets were or said the baskets were the best they 

had seen at any quilt show that's a credit to YOU!!  I'm always so impressed when you give me your 

items.  I may know how to arrange them, but you give me the contents. 

 

 To my cottage group, the River Quilters.  You all ROCK!!  They made baskets (7).  They lis-

tened to me talk about the boutique all the time.  They transported baskets to the show, all 42 of them 

and brought 34 back to my house at the end of the show. 

 

 Delivering baskets was quite the experience.  I met most people in front of Robarts.  The winners 

jumped out of their cars with big smiles on their faces.  They couldn't wait to claim their basket.  It made 

me feel like Santa Claus!! 

 

 You won't hear me talk about baskets for a year, but I'll be back. 

Door Prizes 
Sue Balazs 

 

 Thank you to everyone who donated items 

to be used as door prizes.  We had a large array of 

items for people to choose their prize.  Always a 

wonderful surprise to discover you have won 

something and were not expecting it. 

 

 It is never too late to begin collecting new 

or gently used quilting items for the next quilt 

show’s door prize table. 
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MEETING & MEMBER NEWS 

 

 ITEMS FOR SALE 
 

Juki MO644D 4 thread serger with lots of extras! 

$275.  This is a great machine.  I impulsively 

bought a new one at a quilting retreat, so this 

baby needs a new home.  Barely used, cost $499 

new.  Includes:  quilted carrying case, 8 extra 

feed, instruction manual and printed workbook.  

Mary Hanna (941) 302-3585, maryhan-

na2@comcast.net 

 

Bernina sewing machine B330 with some acces-

sories.  A few years old—has been a great ma-

chine.  $850.  Please contact Lenore at (941) 378

-1838, iamone@comcast.net. 

 

Babylock Sofia 2 sewing and embroidery ma-

chine with sew steady table and embroidery 

module—very portable, great for classes—like 

new—$500.  Pam Labbe, (301) 802-9432. 

 

Janome Jem Golf 2, Model 66l.  Asking $150.  It 

is in excellent condition.  Walking food attach-

ment and instruction book included.  Please call 

Ada Newton (941) 727-5275 for information.  

adanewton8@gmail.com 

 

(1)  Ott full spectrum daylight flexible desk lamp 

with magnifying extension attachment.  Light 

gray.  $30.  (2)  2 Ott full spectrum daylight 

flexible clamp on desk lamps, black.  $15 each.  

Eileen Mikos (941) 356-0677; eisew@aol.com. 

 

 

The Coastal Quilter 
 

Exclusive pick up and delivery 

service for our longarm 

machine quilting customers. 

 

(941) 465-1292 

 

FREE TO GOOD HOME 
 

Bernina Aurora 430 440 Embroidery Module for Bernina 

440 QE. 

 

Includes everything needed to get started. 

 

Embroidery installation software, Dongle, Embroidery foot 

no. 26, Printed Embroidery Workbook, Cables, Carrying 

case. 

 

Large hook and alignment guide. 

 

Smaller hook with alignment guide.  

 

Original cost over $1,000. 

 

Email Linda Pletzke at commplet@yahoo.com. 

 

 ITEMS FOR SALE 
 

Viking 16 Platinum (made by Handiquilter) sit 
down mid arm machine. Harp is 16” from 
needle to back of machine and 8” high from 
bed of machine to top of opening. Comes 
with table and 2 extension leaves, one on 
each side ($250 each retail), mat, bobbin 
winder with class M bobbins, stitch regulator 
($1200 retail), updated presser foot conver-
sion kit installed with open toe foot, ruler 

toe foot, and glide foot.  Updated timing belt 
installed. Retail cost is approximately $7,000, 
asking $4,000.  Contact Nancy 
at nancy.doyon@gmail.com or call 530-219-
4244   

mailto:nancy.doyon@gmail.com
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MEETING & MEMBER NEWS 

 

Pet Bed Workshop 

Jane Sanks 

 

 In March we completed 82 beds for cats 

and dogs living in shelters awaiting adoption.  

We are getting more and more information 

about the dogs and cats who receive these beds 

and how much the volunteers in the shelters 

appreciate having the beds donated.    

 

 Future scheduled workshops are April 

21 and May 19.   

 

 Join us when you have free time.  It is a 

terrific group of people. 

 

 Remember when filling those bags with 

fabric and batting scraps, we do not need any 

fabric that is stiff.  Also, we do not use uphol-

stery, denim or corduroy scraps.  If you have 

fabric pieces large enough to make into a bed 

or a lining for the beds, that size we can use.   

 

          We meet on Fridays from 1 to 3 PM at 

the American Red Cross facility on the north 

end  of Cantu Court.   

 

 You may call me for more information.   

Home (941) 923-4240; Cell (941) 726-2849   

rasanks22@aol.com. 

 

  Charlotte Sewing Studio 

 

  My Favorite Sewing Store! 

 

Mon-Fri 9:30-5:00  
Saturday 9:30-3:00                       PHONE: 941-235-
3555 FAX: 941-255-3339 
 
1109 Tamiani Trail, Port Charlotte, FL 33953  
www.charlottesewingstudio.com 
charlottesewingstudio@comcast.net 
 

Susan B. Anthony House Project 
 

 

 This project is intended to create a collaborative 

textile art that honors women’s history as it relates to the 

suffrage movement.  Titled the “2020 Quilt”, it is to be a 

celebration of the Centennial Anniversary of the 19th 

Amendment to the United States Constitution that granted 

women the right to vote in 1920. 

 

 Anyone may create a block for this project.  The 

finished block should be 20” by 20”.  The left and bottom 

edges will have a 3” border of purple.  The top and right 

will have a 3” border of sunflower yellow.   

 

 In the center, the design should represent one of 

the following, all being related to the suffrage movement, 

related social reforms or women’s history. 

 

 1.  A person related to this area of history. 

 2   A place related to this cause. 

 3.  An event occurring in one of these areas. 

 4.  An issue of unfinished business related to the 

1848 Declaration of Sentiments, the suffrage movement. 

 

 The design may be appliqué, piece work, drawing, 

painting or any medium, but the block must be able to be 

folded into a 10” by 20” for shipping and storage when 

complete. 

 

 For complete information, please check the web-

site:  www.2020Quilt.org or contact Elizabeth Lynne at 

In4bgg@gmail.com. 

 

ITEMS FOR SALE 

 
Baby Lock Crown Jewel Longarm Quilting Ma-

chine includes: 

 

10’ Pearl  quilting frame, Acer computer 

Pro Stitcher for computer quilting, Art+Stick Pro-

gram for designing, Standard handles and Micro 

handles for stippling  Asking $14,000. 

 

Like-new condition. Personal or professional use.  

 

Contact: Chris Lacki, CL2513@comcast.net 

(941) 923-8921  

mailto:rasanks22@aol.com
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Friendship Knot Quilters’ Guild, Inc. 

2017 Officers & Committee Chairs 

 
President, Delores Simpson* 

 941-924-7292-dms413@verizon.net 

 

1st Vice President, Education Chair,  Jann War-

field* 941-921-2263—janntw@aol.com  

 

2nd V.P., Program Director, Ellen Simon* 

941-723-8727 -  cqmaker1950@gmail.com 

  

Treasurer, Joy Abbott* 

941-371-3043 -  joyabbott1@comcast.net 

   

Past President, Karen Clark* 

941-751-1122 - kcnurse@verizon.net 

  

Secretary, Cathy Lane*  941-355-2696—

rcblane@comcast.net  

  

Class Registrar, Barbara Jefferies       

941-624-3647  -  barbarajefferies@comcast.net 

 

Cottage Group Coordinators, Terri Reiman 

941-776-4108  -  tlreiman@gmail.com 

Susan Brown 

941-776-8907  -  tbrown113@tampabay.rr.com 

 

Friendship, Bev Wiberg                

941-341-9758 - beverly.wiberg@yahoo.com 

 

Habitat for Humanity, Catherine McNally     

941-359-0678– catherinemcnally82@gmail.com 

 

Photographer, Brenda Wathier 

(941) 926-4803—bwathier60@aol.com 

 

Librarian, Ellen Simon  

941-723-8727  -  cqmaker1950@gmail.com       

 

Membership, Katie Metheny 941-923-0313 -  

kathiemetheny@verizon.net   

  

New Members  -  Katie Metheny  

katiemetheny@verizon.net 

 

 

 

Newsletter Editor, Jane Sanks   

941-923-4240 - rasanks22@aol.com  

 

Parliamentarian  -  Karen Clark 

941-751-1122  -  kcnurse@verizon.net  

 

Website Assistant, Linda Pearce         

941-951-2330 - pearcepad@aol.com  
  

Workshop Coordinator,  Jann Warfield* 941-

921-2263—janntw@aol.com  

 

2017 Quilt Show Co-Chairs: 
 

Elva Farrell  -  elvaf2000@yahoo.com 

941-355-1856 

 

Pat Sefton  -  psefton62453@yahoo.com 

941-358-1771 

 

Ann Greene—annsews@verizon.net 

941-388-2208 

 
¶ denotes voting board member updated 12/9/2015 

 

 

 

All Guild Meetings are held at 

Bahia Vista Mennonite Church 

4041 Bahia Vista Street, Sarasota 

Doors open at 6:15 p.m. 
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All newsletter information due by April 25, 2017 

Email submissions by this date to the Editor, Jane Sanks at 

rasanks22@aol.com 

 

FRIENDSHIP 
 

If you know of a member who is ill, has suf-

fered the loss of a loved one or otherwise should 

be remembered by our Guild, please let me know 

so I can send a card from the Guild.  
 

      beverly.wiberg@yahoo.com 

PLEASE DO 

NOT WEAR 

PERFUMED SUB-

STANCES SUCH 

AS COLOGNE, 

HAIR SPRAY, 

ETC.  TO  

GUILD MEET-

INGS OR WORK-

SHOPS 

mailto:bevwiberg@hotmail.com

